Saturday Examinations
At the USUCON meeting 22nd March, the student officers of the Union were given assurances to the following effect:
That the anticipated level of students being affected by the provision of 2 Saturday examinations was in the region of 3%.

That a more precise figure would be given to the Union in advance of a release of that information in order to be prepared for representations from students.

The Union is concerned that this information was not produced, despite the original quoted figure being a significant underestimate of the actual position.
The Officers believe that the discussion over this issue is symptomatic of a general lack of consideration of the primary stakeholders of the University – its students.  At no time during the dialogue did the University appear to consider the implications on the Union’s members; decisions were made primarily for expediency and the benefit of University Staff.

The Union believes, post-2006 that the expectations of new students will increase.  The University should understand that the relationship will shift and that students should be considered as stakeholders in their education and the Union to be considered their representative voice.  USUCON works at its best when it is allowed to design solutions rather than being presented with decisions that have already been taken

We would appreciate a formal statement from the University on the future policy in relation to exam scheduling for clarification – last year we reluctantantly accepted change, this year we have been asked to accept further change without any clarity as to where this fits within the stated aims of the University.

The Union is also requesting a review of the effect the recent changes in exams have had on the proportion of first class and uppersecond class degrees awarded at Essex.  We would further ask that this be linked to comparative research looking at the  rest of the 1994 group and their current examination practices and results.  We would ask that the findings to be formally reported back to the officers of the Students’ Union.
